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Chairman’s Report – Councillor Mrs Caroline Chugg

I will start my report with the visit by Highways to deal with the traffic problem in South Street.  We discussed the options available and invited them back for a second meeting and we came to an agreement as to the best option that would have to go out to consultation.  This has been done and we are now awaiting the finalised design to be finished and implemented by the end of the year, as long as the residents of South Street are in agreement.

Vellator Quay has been another issue that we have had as an ongoing problem.  We are now in the process of having a survey carried out as to the best way forward as we know the Quay is not up to safety standards and that is why we have had to close it off.  Once the structural problems have been identified we can look at the improvements needed to the Quay to hopefully bring it back in to use.

The Recreation Ground is another area under utilised so we are going to improve and bring the toilets back into public use so when there are events at this venue, they can be made available.  We would also like to have more seating and areas, which are wheelchair and mobility vehicle friendly, also safe areas for the young children to play.  This project is on going and a public exhibition will be held for people’s views.  We had new equipment in Chaloners Road playground and the fence at Knowle was replaced.  We are looking to improve all childrens play areas in the village.

The Environment Agency has been in the Village and walked the river with some Councillors.  The Environment Agency It has come back to us with a proposed flood prevention scheme, which they are now trying to get funding for.  It will involve the area around Score Farm Bridge (Hordens Bridge) and major improvements by the Memorial Grounds and the Bowling Club.  We are in the hands of the Environment Agency in this instance and will await its reply as and when they get back to us.

This year we decided to replant the rose garden so we invited people to give donations and sign a remembrance for their loved ones.  It was such a success that we did the same for the Christmas lights and this also had a very positive response.

In discussion with the Police we decided to remove the wall at the Anchor to open up the footpath for walkers and make it more accessible.  It also prevented an area for the youths to congregate out of sight.  The youth shelter beside the bowl was also removed under Police advice and has helped to reduce the unsavoury element that had begun to use it.

The litter in Braunton has greatly improved, the men work really hard to keep on top of this, we have replaced 10 bins with new ones and added a doggy bin by Pixie Dell stores.

The Car Park continues to receive a positive response with the surgery commenting on the ease of parking for patients and the fact they can get there on time and are less stressed.  We are working with Devon County Council and have appointed them to oversee the resurfacing and relining of the main car park.  We are waiting for them to come back to us with tenders and then we can decide who to go with, we should be able to do the work by the end of the year or beginning of next year depending on the availability of the firm.  This should increase the spaces and make the disabled spaces easily accessible.

We have been able to keep our part of the community charge the same for the third year running.

The Parish Hall itself has at last had the asbestos work finished.  The roof repairs have been started but are still on going.  The use of the village hall has improved and we have many events and organisations booking it.

As a Parish Office we have officially been classed as District Liaison Office although the office staff have been doing this work all the time as they work extremely hard at providing any information they can, if they don’t know the answer they will know a man/women who does.

The Clerk and her team work extremely hard to keep the every day problems under control and need to be congratulated at doing a fine job along with the outside staff and the new care taker.

Braunton is a large Parish and with the influx of visitors in the summer it takes a good team to keep it running smoothly.  I would like to thank the staff for the job they do.  I would also like to thank the Police for the job they do so well.
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